
Dear Nominating Committee,        April 15, 2022 

As the current Young Lawyer Liaison for the Health Law Section (HLS), I have been fortunate to 
work alongside many of the current executive members of the section and see firsthand the impact 
and value that a group of volunteers can bring to HLS members and the WSBA community as a 
whole. I was honored to join as the liaison this year and hope to be able to continue my service with 
HLS as member of the executive community next year. In my statement of interest, I hope to cover 
what my experience with HLS has been like so far, the work I’ve been involved with, and some ideas 
and projects I have if I am selected as an executive member. 

I have greatly enjoyed my time so far as a Young Lawyer Liaison. A highlight of my term so far has 
definitely been the valuable relationships with the many health law practitioners I’ve gained and 
developed. While getting to know other practitioners in this field was one of my goals entering this 
year, I also learned a lot substantively, through the Fundamentals of Health Law CLE, and gaining 
public speaking skills through participating in the panel events, I otherwise would have a hard time 
finding opportunities to do. 

I am also proud and excited to be a part of the many accomplishments that the HLS Executive 
Committee has done so far this year. The HLS hosted the A Day in the Life: Lawyers in Diverse 
Health Care Practices panel event in February and the Virtual Health Law Fair in March. As a law 
student, I remember the excitement and respect I felt attending many of these panel and informative 
events. These events always made me feel proud to be joining a profession that had such camaraderie 
and collegiality and they were a breath of fresh air from the stereotypical architype that lawyers were 
cutthroat. For the February panel, I really am proud of the work that I did in creating the flyer, 
organizing and executing the outreach, and preparing to be a moderator for the panel. I want to thank 
the executive committee for the confidence placed in me to be a moderator the Diverse Health Care 
Practices panel event and a panelist for the Virtual Health Law Fair. It was amazing and such a blessing 
to be able to share my experience and be on the stage with the many experienced lawyers at such an 
early part of my legal career.  

If I am selected to be an executive member next year, I also have some exciting ideas and projects 
planned. I would like to continue to engage law students and connect them with new and young 
lawyers in the healthcare field. The implementation of the HLS Virtual Health Law Fair this year was 
awesome. To build off that and possibly have it in person next year, I believe we can incorporate 
workshops around issues that are not taught in law school. For example, I have found the importance 
of communicating clearly and concisely, almost all done via email or phone. While these skills seem 
easy to pick up and a byproduct of how communication is done these days anyways, I believe there 
are skills to be taught and effective strategies to be learned. I also hope to facilitate many networking 
opportunities, hopefully in person, for next year. 

All in all, I am proud of the work that I have helped contribute to HLS this year and hope to have the 
opportunity to continue my service as an At-Large Member of the HLS executive committee next 
year. Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Best, 

Adrian Chan 


